





Ketchikan Gateway Borough School District
333 Schoenbar Rd. * Ketchikan, Alaska 99901
Ph. (907) 247-2109 Fax: (907) 247-3820

Memo

To: Michael Robbins, Superintendent

From: Daniel B. Schuler, Business & Operations Manager

CC: Crystal Vail, Board Clerk

Date: March 14, 2023

RE: FY2023-2024 Hazardous Bus Routes Recommendation

Per BP 3541 the Board may designate hazardous transportation routes within the minimum walking
distance when such routes are unsafe.

Per AR 3541(b) 130 Hazardous Routes:

1. Those routes within one and one-half miles of an attendance center which cannot be safely
traveled by children because of traffic, weather, or other hazards may be designated by the
school board as hazardous routes.

2. The school board shall approve hazardous routes on an annual basis. A hazardous routes
designation applies only during the period that the hazard exists and for a maximum of one
school year.

3. The Superintendent shall make recommendations to the school board each spring for the
following school year.

Given the factors listed in AR 3541(b) section 1, all KGBSD pupil transportation routes have historically
been deemed as hazardous routes. Seeing as there are no recommendations for changes in routing for

fiscal year 2023-2024, | am recommending this practice continue for the 2023-2024 school year.

Please see accompanying School Board Resolution 23-03 re: Hazardous Routes.





